

## **Parking Advisory Committee (PAC)**

### **Monday, June 26, 2023 6 PM – 8 PM**

Richmond Town Center Meeting Room, 3rd Floor 203 Bridge Street, Richmond, VT

Hybrid Meeting – In-person Meeting with Zoom Option

Attending: John Rankin, Diane Mariano, Chuck Gilroy

Visitors: Lisa Miller

- 6:03 PM Welcome & Public Comment - none
- 6:04 PM Welcome new committee member – moved to next meeting
- 6:04 PM Review and discuss new traffic ordinance signs installation
- All signs are up on Dugway Road (Chuck)
  - Explore sign at start of Dugway Road stating “new parking ahead” (Diane)
- 6:15 PM Discuss of the timing for press release
- Ask Josh if Press Release could get out, could FPF be used, and could it be passed it along to Hinesburg PD and VSP (Diane)
- 6:18 PM Discussion of other method of communication with trails and water users.
- 6:18 PM Update on Overocker parking and trails committee meeting
- Report about Trails Committee meeting John Cohn & Diane attended
  - Will report back about further Trail discussion (Diane)
- 6:20 PM Discussion on Committee’s Meet & Greet
- Continued discussion with Josh & Lisa about a gathering of committee folks to get to know each other and what each committee does
  - Need to keep this event in full transparency for Open Meeting laws
- 6:22 PM Updates regarding East Cochran Road.
- No major parking issues. A few cars parked in Pugh’s yard near bridge guardrail one day. A few cars parked across from Edmunds Parking lot, meadow side, in no parking area. (Diane)
  - Neighbors very happy with less disturbances (Diane)
  - Ask Pete about roping off no parking area (Chuck)
  - Email Jim Feinson about steep grade on meadow side (John Rankin)
- 7:02 PM Checkered House grass lot on Johnny Brook Road – working well
- 7:03 PM Discussion of roles of PAC members.
- Discussion when all members can attend
  - Roles, contact person, agenda, minutes, communication channels, calendar
- 7:07 PM Anything Else?
- Lisa Miller will talk with Jay Furr about adding SB conversations at the start of SB meeting
  - Enforcement – Hinesburg help on Dugway (Lisa Miller)
  - Discussion about constable Andy Squires getting help...ballot issue?
- 7:16 PM Approved minutes of the June 12th meeting
- 7:34 PM Adjourned